
Nutmeg Newsletter  1 

Nutmeg Newsletter  

Volume 49, Issue 6 September  2008    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Duty Schedule 

 

 

  

I N S I D E  T H I S  I S S U E  

1 New Grob 103 

1 Ridge Flying Trip at Mifflin, PA 

1 Duty Schedule / Late Breaking News 

2/3/4 A Month of Achievements 

5 Minutes – Board of Directors Meeting 

 6 The Elusive Airport 

Date Duty Assist Instructor Pawnee Husky 

20-Sept P. Veldcamp    B. Stein 

21-Sept 
D.  Laitinen    B. 

Stobbe 

27-Sept 
R. 
Duckworth 

   B. Ward 

28-Sept D. Baroody    S. Neal 

4-Oct D. Jackson     

5-Oct N. Jackson     

11-Oct P. Meny     

12-Oct W. Rogg     

18-Oct T. May     

19-Oct A. Loux     

 

     

 

New Grob 103 

Tom Albrecht 

September 1, 2008 - a Grob 103 arrived at Freehold airport 
(in a trailer, NOT in the air!) from Minden,  Nevada.   A 
group of Nutmeg members quickly met and rigged the 
Grob.   Remember that everyone will require a flight 

with an instructor before flying it solo or with a 
passenger. ◊ 

Ridge Flying Trip at Mifflin, PA 

 

Bruce Stein 

 

The annual trip to the ridges of PA will be Oct 4 

through Oct 12 this year.  We will need to have a 
volunteer or two to take an L-23 and/or the L-33 to 
the airport in PA (RVL) and bring the ship(s) back 
to 1I5.  If interested please contact any BoD 
member to finalize arrangements. ◊ 
 

Late Breaking News 

 The next General Meeting of the club will be 
on September 27th at 5:30 - 6:00PM at the 
airport. 

 Pig Roast – September 20th – see Winnie 
Kenyon.  mailto: wlk5400@yahoo.com, 

phone: (203) 770-3670  

mailto:wlk5400@yahoo.com
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Len Herman 

 

Back on June 26, 1982 a new Nutmeg Soaring student 
pilot made his first flight in a SGS 2-33 at Cannan 
airport in Connecticut flying N2724H.  Fast forward to 
August 19, 2008, Nutmeg Soaring Association 
member Len Herman met with Wally Moran for his 

Practical Pilot Test (PPT).  The paperwork is completed 
and Len is now a Private Pilot-glider!   Congratulations and 
best wishes from Nutmeg Soaring Association!! 

 
 

After his last flight with Wally, Len thanks 24 Hotel for 
performing satisfactorily! 
 

 
 

A Month of Achievements 

 

Bob Pett 

 
Since the publication of the August newsletter, the Nutmeg Soaring Association has seen its members achieve a 
number of significant milestones.   Winnie Kenyon and Len Herman earned their Private Pilot certificates.    Matt Beattie 
completed a solo in the L-23, Alex Pett completed his first solo, and Bob Pett soloed in the 1-26.  Tom Albrecht 
completed a 5 hour duration flight.   Bruce Blakeslee, a local student pilot who owns a C 150, completed his Practical 

Pilot Test (PPT) with Wally Moran.  tƘƻǘƻΩǎ ŀƴŘ ǿǊƛǘŜ ǳǇǎ ŦƻƭƭƻǿΣ ŎƻǳǊǘŜǎȅ ƻŦ ¢ƻƳ !ƭōǊŜŎƘǘΦ Ҥ 

Winnie Kenyon 

 
One of the Nutmeg Soaring Association women has 
accomplished a milestone today at Freehold airport!   
Winnie Kenyon did her "PPT" (practical pilot test) 
today with Designated Examiner Wallace Moran and 
earned her Private Pilot (Air single engine land) 
certificate today after exceeding the practical test 
standards and passing the oral exam.   
 
 Winnie has accumulated about 90+ hours of flight 
time as a student pilot, receiving instruction from 
Clem at Freehold airport and from another 
instructor at Danbury airport.  She started her flight 
instruction in June of last year. 
  
Winnie stated that her next goal is to fly and get 
checked out in a C-172.  Perhaps she will reconsider 
and become a student glider pilot??!!   
  
We congratulate Winnie and wish her a safe and 
fun filled future in aviation!! Ҥ 
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Matt Beattie 

 
Sunday, August 24 one of our young student pilots, Matt 
Beattie, made his first solo in a club L-23, under the 
supervision of Jim Sidway. 
 
 Matt had previously soloed in a SGS 2-33 and the SGS 1-26 
but felt that because the 2-33's may soon be sold it would be 
a good idea to transition to the L-23's. 
 Matt has been a Nutmeg Soaring member for a couple of 
years and will turn 16 years old in October. 
Nutmeg congratulates Matt!  ◊ 
  

 

Alex Pett 

 

Sunday, September 1 at Freehold airport our young 
member Alex Pett made his first solo flight in a SGS 2-
33 glider!  After making a couple of flights with Wally 
M. it was decided to have Alex perform his first solo, 
with his dad launching him!  His 2000' tow gave him a 
moment or two to fly like a bird before entering the 
pattern and doing a great job of piloting the glider 
back down to the runway. 
  
Alex joined Nutmeg Soaring Assoc. at the age of 15 
and is now 17 years old and in his 3rd season with the 
club.  He has made about 43 dual glider flights prior 
to his first solo today.  He and his family live in 
Slingerlands, a suburb of Albany, NY.  Congratulations 
Alex! 

 

Dad, Alex, and Mom. 
 

 
 

 

"And don't hit that bald eagle that we've been seeing 
the past few weeks!!" 

 

 

Tom Albrecht ð FAI Silver Badge 

 
Tom Albrecht completed a 5 hour duration flight in the L-33 
Sunday, August 31st.  The FAI Silver Badge involves 3 
required elements. Silver Altitude is a 1,000-meter (3,281-
foot) altitude gain above an in-flight low point; Silver 
Duration is a 5-hour flight time after tow release and Silver 
Distance is a 50-km (31.07-mile) cross country flight.  
Congratulations Tom! ◊  
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Bruce Blakeslee 

 
Bruce Blakeslee, a local student pilot who owns a C 150, 
completed the oral portion of his PPT with Wally Moran.  
Bruce willingly postponed the flying portion of his PPT so 
that he could man the Freehold BBQ pit grilling the chicken 
and corn for last evening's dinner.   This morning Bruce took 
to the air in his C 150 with Wally aboard and successfully 
completed the flying portion of his PPT.    Even though Bruce 
is not (yet!) a Nutmeg Soaring member he has contributed 
to the social events, construction, and maintenance at 
Freehold airport.   Nutmeg Soaring thanks Bruce and wishes 
him safe and happy flying!  ◊  
 

 

Esteban provides pre-flight 

instruction to Alex 

 

 

Bob Pett prepares to solo in the  

1-26 
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NUTMEG SOARING ASSOCIATION 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING  
FREEHOLD AIRPORT ATMINISTRATION BUILDING 

August 30, 2008 

 
 

The meeting was called to order at 5:07 PM 
 
At the time of this meeting the first 2-33 was sold and we will proceed to the sale of the second. 
 
The Grob replacement is in transit, expected to arrive on Monday or Tuesday. 
 
The Civil Air Patrol will be leaving on Tuesday and the Board felt that they would be welcomed back next year. 
 
Due to DEP regulations and the unavailability of conventional auto gas (no ethanol), we are going to have to 
make adjustments to our airport fuel tank.  We will be switching to 100 octane low lead avgas.  Avgas cannot be 
delivered in the smaller quantities we usually order.   So to meet these DEP regulations we must install a 3,000 
gallon tank equipped with a catch troth and a shed roof.   Nutmeg has been offered a used 3,000 gal tank that 
meets these current requirements for $2,000.   It was the decision of the Board to purchase this tank. These 
larger deliveries will reduce our fuel costs. 
 
Bill Kenyon reported that his lone battle against the thorns on the hill to the East is being won.  We must all 
acknowledge the amount of blood, sweat and perseverance that have gone into this project. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:00 PM so all could participate in another great Nutmeg chicken barbeque. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Donald (Mac) McKinlay 
Secretary/Treasurer  Ҥ 
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Nutmeg Newsletter is the official publication of the Nutmeg Soaring Association, Inc. 

Edited by Bob Pett,  

27 Trumpeter Pl, Slingerlands, NY  12159  

Phone: (518) 253-4859 

mailto: bobpett1@verizon.net 

The Elusive Airport 

 

Peter Scarpelli 

 
Dawn and I recently made a trip to Glacier National Park in 
Montana.  It certainly is a beautiful place and highly recommended 
for a visit.   Our point of arrival and departure was Kalispell Airport, 
which is only about 20 miles from the Park.  This is basically a 
spartan airstrip with a very small terminal building.   We rented a 
car and went off for five wonderful days of hiking.  It wasn't until 
the return that confusion began. 
 
 Dawn had made reservations at the Hilton for our last night, 
because the hotel was located right at the airport . . . according to 
their website.  Weary from a long day of hiking, we arrived at the 
airport only to find no apparent Hilton.  "They lied," Dawn 
exclaimed.   I calmly urged her to keep driving.   It was probably 
just up ahead.  And drive we did.  We took several lefts and several 
rights, but no Hilton.  After a fair amount of cruising around 
Kalispell, I finally had a weak non-male moment.  "LetΩs stop for 
directions."   I'm always amazed to find how little local residents 
know of where things are in their own town when you stop for 
help.  Two employees and a manager later, I found that we were a 
mile from the hotel.   Off we went, and sure enough, a mile down 
the road was a beautiful new Hilton.   I stood astonished.   Behind 
it was the runway for the airport.   
      
It was 7 P.M.  Dawn was happy to be close to the airport for our 
early departure the next morning.   I was exhausted and confused.   
Being both male and a pilot, I had lost direction.  It made no sense 
to do those lefts and rights only to end up at what must be the 
back side of the airport.  After two beers and a short dinner, it was 
"lights out."   
 
I awoke the next morning still feeling confused, but in an hour 
we'd do the short drive to the terminal and all would be forgotten.   
I stood with a coffee on the second floor of the lobby.  The sun was 
coming up and I gazed out to the dimly lit runway.   My confusion 
grew as I went back to the room.   "Dawn, something is wrong."  
"You're right," she replied.   "I just read a brochure.  We're at the 
county airport.  Kalispell Int'l is eight miles away."   I felt relief.  Ҥ 
 

 

 


